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SURVEY FOR UNMET DEMAND FOR HACKNEY CARRIAGE LICENCES

At a meeting of the Licensing Regulatory Panel on 23rd September 2004 Members considered a report submitted by the Director of Corporate Services requesting the commissioning of a survey of the current Hackney Carriage provision in the City of Salford, in order to enable the Council to defend restrictions of licence numbers currently in place.

The Panel’s view was sought on the undertaking of such a survey to assess whether there was an unmet demand for taxis in the City of Salford.

Approval was given by Members to appoint Transport Planning (International) Ltd. to undertake the survey.

However Members were of the opinion that a representative of the Salford Hackney Carriage trade be invited to attend this morning’s meeting to enable an opinion on this matter to be obtained from the trade.

As a result Mr. Paul Joy, Transport and General Workers Union Representative for Salford Hackney proprietors and drivers has been invited to attend the Meeting and will be asked to express his views on this and associated issues.

He is accompanied by Mr. T. McIntyre, the Transport and General Workers Union National Delegate for taxis.

